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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
  
After much prayer, discernment, discussion with my wife, and after seeking the 
council of trusted pastoral advisors, I believe it is time for me to retire from full 
time ministry. 
  
This, to many of you, will be a shock, and an unsettling surprise. I understand. 
Please be aware that we too share many feelings that are anxiety ridden as Cheryl 
and I look toward my retirement and the unknown of what lies ahead. 
  
However, we have much to celebrate, as we look back over the nearly 7 years of our 
ministry together. 
  
Here are just some of our accomplishments: 

  
We have gained much greater visibility in the community; striving to-
gether with our sister churches and the synagogue (KBIC), cooperating 
and engaging with social service agencies in town, and providing for 
those in need through Be-our-guest dinners, clothing drives, etc. 
  
We have seen a renewed spirit in worship; expanding music offerings, 
making good use of our newly installed A/V system in the worship 
room, and moving from pulpit based, lecture style sermons to interac-
tive sermons. 
  
We have gained many new members and friends who are engaging in 
worship and working towards the goals of God’s Realm. 
  
The joy of our fellow worshipers is displayed openly each Sunday 
morning. 
  
We have a thriving Sunday School program. 
  
We have new, emerging leadership from more recent members. 
  
We have strengthened denominational ties via Camp Wightman, Pierce 
Baptist Homes, etc. 
  
We have made Physical Plant upgrades, i.e., Kitchen, A/V, oil heat to 
natural gas conversion, fuel tank removal, and parsonage work. 
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We have an active website and are using email and other electronic communication to 
stay better connected across all age groups of our fellowship. 
  
And we have stable financials – though more can be done in this area. 
  

I believe that this is a testament to the growth of our faith in, and commitment to doing the work 
of Jesus in our community. 
  
Now Cornerstone is ready to take another leap forward. This will require the energy, focus and at-
tention of the pastor and the church for at least 2 – 4 years. And as much as I hate to admit it, my 
ability to give the needed effort is quickly evaporating. 
  
I’m finding that I am becoming less able to successfully juggle the many facets of Pastoral Ministry. 
The area that has suffered the most is pastoral care, i.e. visitation of our shut-ins and those who 
have been ill. 
  
I care deeply for each and every one of you, and when I realized how often I said to myself at the 
end of the day, “I should have visited, I should have called, I should have…” I started to understand 
that it was time for me to retire. 
  
Yes, the word is ‘retire.’ I will soon be 59 and Cheryl will be 67.  The age difference did not seem to 
matter at all when we were first married 32 years ago, but now, as Cheryl has passed full retire-
ment age, it is time for us to spend some retirement years together while we are able to enjoy 
them. This desire was enhanced after Cheryl’s seizures and hospitalization this summer. 
  
It is always difficult to leave tasks unfinished and dreams unfulfilled. But that is the case with any 
retiring pastor. I do not like that fact, but it is a fact. 
  
Therefore, it is with mixed emotions – sadness for friends Cheryl and I will leave behind, feelings of 
failure in the tasks and goals that are left undone, gratitude for the love, hard work and dedication 
of the good people of CBC, joy for what we have accomplished together, and anxiety for what the 
unknown future holds for Cheryl and me – that I tender my resignation from the pastorate of Cor-
nerstone Baptist Church. 
  
I would like my last Sunday with you to be January 3, 2016. Cheryl and I would like to serve com-
munion that Sunday morning. 
  
I pray that you will understand this decision, that you will celebrate our accomplishments and for-
give my deficiencies, that you will pull together as a body of Christ in the next adventure that Jesus 
has for you, and that you will care for one another during the time of interim ahead. 
  
Mostly I pray that through the work of God’s Holy Spirit, with help from our denominational lead-
ership (American Baptist Churches of Connecticut) and the work of the interim, you will be able to 
best discern where God is calling Cornerstone Baptist Church to be 5 - 10 years from now, and that 
you will be led to call a pastor who will be worthy of this wonderful congregation and have the pro-
phetic wisdom, energy and nurturing love needed to lead you to the next great thing that God is 
calling you to do! 
  
With Love, Tears, and Hope in Christ, I bid you peace and the deepest sense of Shalom, 
  
Pastor Greg 
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AN IMPORTANT LETTER FROM PRC 

 

 

Dear Friends in Christ, 
  
With Pastor Greg retiring, there is much work that needs to be done to continue the service that 
Cornerstone Baptist Church (CBC) provides.  There will most certainly be a time of sadness and 
grieving, and there will be a lot of questions to be answered.  
  
The Pastoral Relations Committee (Pat Rocheleau, Caroll Marston, and Mike Lehoux) along with the 
Co-moderators of the Advisory Council (Kathy Hexter and Jim Hilow) (collectively the PRC) will be 
working diligently on the next steps, and are here to answer any questions you may have. 
  
The PRC has already touched base with Judy Allbee of ABCCONN to identify the steps we will need 
to follow during this transition.  We have a meeting scheduled with Judy to start the process. 
  
The first step will be to locate a full time Interim Pastor.  The Interim Pastor will help guide us 
through the transition period between our Settled or Permanent Pastors.  This time is for renewal, 
finishing old business, clarifying Cornerstone’s vision and identity, and preparing for a new fu-
ture.  The PRC will work with ABCCONN to review prospective Interim Pastors and select the indi-
vidual that will best meet our needs. 
  
The next step will be to form a search committee that will select the candidate for the next Settled 
or Permanent Pastor.  The candidate will be presented to the congregation, and the congregation as 
a whole will vote to call or not to call that nominee.  The committee will be made up of the PRC 
along with some members of the congregation.  This is a big commitment, as the process will take 
time to ensure that we select the individual that best meets the needs of CBC.  The selection proc-
ess will not be done in a vacuum.  Input from the congregation is crucial to the success of this 
process, and updates will also be provided on a regular basis. 
  
Although we are all saddened by Pastor Greg’s announcement, we certainly wish him and Cheryl 
the best of luck in their future.  Pastor Greg has led CBC well during his seven years as Pas-
tor.  About four years ago, we went through an envisioning process, and we have accomplished 
what we set out to do.  We now have to look to the future and determine what the next chapter will 
be for CBC. 
  
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to any member of the PRC.  
  
Peace and Fellowship, 
The Pastoral Relations Committee (PRC) 
Mike Lehoux - Chair 



Sunday, October 4 

10:30 am— Worship & 

Communion 
 

Sunday, October 11 

10:30 am— Worship 
 

Sunday, October 18 

10:30 am—Worship 
 

Sunday, October 25 

10:30 am—Shared Worship 

w/New Life Baptist Church 
 

Remember: The last person to leave the church building should be sure that all doors and windows 

are closed /locked. In addition, the Academy Street door into Fellowship Hall will be kept locked 

during the Sunday  worship service.  Thank you for helping us take care of our   facilities.  

 

Connections is published 11 times a year at The Cornerstone Baptist Church, and is put together by 

a host of valuable volunteers. Please try to have articles and information to the office by the 15th of 

the month, and no later than the 20th.   If you no longer want to receive this newsletter via U.S. 

mail, please notify the church office. The newsletter is available online at www.cbcct.us 

 

Pastor: 

     Rev. Greg Thomas 

 

Organist/Choir Director: 

     Howard W. Curry 

 

Administrative Secretary: 

     Kris Useted      

In Worship  

This Month 
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October 2015  

October 

Birthdays 

 

Ladies Luncheon 
The luncheons are normally held on the second Wednesday of the month and 

all ladies of the church are welcome to attend. We usually go to a nearby              

restaurant and because we need to make reservations we have a sign-up sheet 

on the table by the front doors of the church. Watch the bulletin                           

announcements for information on the Luncheon in November.  

YOUTH GROUP NEWS!! 
Grades 5th - 12th You are welcome to join us!  Mark your calendars now with our 

meeting dates.  Notice the change in dates and times. 

 October 18th  - 11:30 - 2:45 

 November 22nd  - 11:30 - 2:45 

 Dec.19th & Dec. 20th  - Overnight Event,  6:00pm - 9:00am 

 December 30th - January 1st  - CAMP ECHO - overnight event at Camp 

           Wightman for New Years (We have financial help available) 

We will also have small fundraiser events as we move thru the end of the year.   

02,      Al Corey 

           Warren Scholl 

09,      Caroll Marston 

           Bruno Gilbert 

13,      James Hilow 

15,      James Lamoureux 

16,      Amanda Mills 

17,      Michael Marcheterre    

                (younger) 

18,      Cheryl DeFoer 

20       Rev. Norman Bardsley 

21,      John William Richmond 

27,      Cindy Marcheterre 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL  
Hello everyone, Fall is the season for new starts. A new adult Sunday School class is 

underway. We are studying ways to grow a servant's heart and our spiritual gifts to use 

in ways to buildup our church, families, friends, and our world  without wiping our-

selves out in the process. We are meeting in the sanctuary at 9 a.m. Sunday mornings. 

It is not too late to join us. — Molly. 

EVENTS!    
Shared worship with Oduro's Church in Ghana - On Sunday, October 25th we 

will share in a Skype worship service with the New Life Baptist Church in Sunyani-

Abesim, Ghana. There will be a fundraiser dinner that day to support the church in 

their efforts to build their own building. More details to come.   

Missionary Presentation by Mercy  - Mercy Gonzalez-Barnes will visit us on                 

November 1st - We will have a Cuban/Tex-Mex themed potluck dinner (time -TBA) 

before her presentation. Volunteers are needed to help with setting up beverages and 

cleaning up afterward. If anyone is able to help, please contact me!                                                  

Thank you ! -  Dana Thayer     
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Cornerstone Baptist Church Sunday School  

October Newsletter 

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

          

  

What’s Happening 

Sunday School has begun a new year.  We have 
welcomed 5 new students.  We invite friends to 

join us for fun and learning. 
 

Teachers this year are… 
 

Preschool – Melissa Card 
Kindergarten – Robin Stone 

1,2,3 – Kelly Corey 
4 – 7 -  Heather & Gina  
8 – 12 – Rose Bertorelli 

 
If you see them please thank them and wish them a 

good year. 
 
 

Preschool is ages 2 1/2yr – 4yrs old 
 

PARENTS – Please remind your children to 
always walk while in church or downstairs in 

Fellowship Hall.  Running is not safe and we don’t 
want to see anyone getting hurt. 

 

YOUTH GROUP     

Youth Group Meetings    11:30  – 2:30 
 

Oct 18th  &  Nov 15th 
 

Fundraiser/Sleepover  -  Dec 19th 
 

November 29th – Possible Community Service event 

at 4:00pm.  Save the Date 

Welcome:  Jenelle Provencher 

      Jenelle is a 2nd grade teacher at KMS in 

Danielson.  Jenelle is married to Kyle Provencher and 

they have an adorable 1 year old girl named Aria.  

Jenelle will be helping with the Youth Group this 

year and she is very excited to be part of our group.            

Jenelle is anxious about the Overnight Fundraiser, 

not because of the “overnight” part but because she 

is not a great cook.  She is looking forward to getting 

some cooking lessons from the “boys” who make 

the pies that evening.  

 Jenelle has played her guitar and sang during 

worship services here at Cornerstone in the past.   

Thank you Jenelle for your time and efforts  
with our youth!!! 

 
 

 

 

 

Missions 

 We will be making Sleeping Bags 
for the homeless.   
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THANKS-GIVING  

Friends of Assisi are busily preparing for the 25th annual Thanksgiving 

distribution. Food items are collected and then distributed a few days 

before the holiday. Registration for families wishing to receive a basket 

is on November 5th at the Killingly library.  

The food pantry has a wish list of items they would welcome to receive including apples, broth, 

quick breads & cake mixes, nuts, pie filling, rolls, olives, can yams, monetary donations and grocery 

store cards. Many of these items can be dropped off in the basket in the narthex anytime.  

Cornerstone Baptist Church donates jars of gravy, which will be collected beginning in November.  
 

Thank you for caring !    God bless ! Molly  

MERCY  GONZALES-BARNES 

Mercy has been serving as a missionary with International Ministries since she was commissioned 

in 2000. Fifteen years later, her ministry has entered an exciting period of transition as Mercy's role  

has evolved form on of local mission work in Mexico to one of regional work. She will now take the 

experiences and skills accrued through 13 years of teaching, mentoring and walking alongside men 

and women who have felt the call of God, and apply them to a wider ministry in Latin America. In 

addition, Mercy will be part of a team in ministry to Cuban Baptists. 

Mercy writes: "...God continues to work in my life. That even at the age of 56 there is newness and 

excitement in my life. There has been news out there that I am supposedly retiring. NO, I am not 

retiring...I am actually responding to a new CALL within International Ministries as a Regional                 

Missionary. I will be working within the wide panorama of Latin American Churches in the area of 

Theological Education and Leadership Development. I will also be part of a team who will be walk-

ing alongside of the Cuban Baptist Churches. 

I am responding to this new call and emphasis in my ministry with fear and trembling,  but also 

with excitement as I am also being stretched to continue to grow and to be aware of the many                

diverse needs of our Latin American partners. This is an exciting time of change in Cuba, and in 

that spirit I continue to ask for your continued support of this ministry and for your prayers as our 

family transitions to this new responsibility.  

All of this makes my heart skip a beat. The area around my tent is getting wider and that scares 

me. There will be new challenges, new students, and new relationships. Please keep me in your 

prayers and in your budget." 

Mercy will visit Cornerstone on November 1st. There will be a potluck meal before her                             

presentation.   All are welcome to attend. 
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CORNERSTONE BAPTIST CHURCH 

ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

August 11, 2015 

 

The meeting was called to order by moderator, Kathy Hexter at 6:35.  Pastor Greg led us in an opening prayer.  A devotional 

was read to us by Florence Ofori. 

Kathy suggested that she could put the name of the person to bring the devotional for the meeting on the agenda, therefore re-

minding that person. 

Mike Lehoux moved to accept the minutes as corrected.  Seconded by Mary Grandelski, passed. 

Treasurer’s Report- Mary brought to everyone’s attention that the line item in July’s statement under Office supplies for the 

amount of $1833.08 which included the amount of $1470. for a new computer bought to replace P. Greg’s.  Debra questioned 

the amount in the fellowship/events. What that was spent on.  Mary will check.  Also spent $605.45 to cover the cost of camper-

ships that was voted on earlier in spring. 

The report will be placed on file for the auditors. 

Dates to Remember: 

September 4     Be Our Guest Dinner 

September 6      Ecumenical Worship at Davis Park 

September 13     Sunday school Resumes 

      Howard Valley Service @ 2 p.m. 

September 19     Potluck Dinner/Talent Show/ homecoming 5p.m. 

September 20     Homecoming Sunday 

September 27     Dan Buttry visit 

Pastor’s Report 

Greg would like us to look into a submersible heater for baptistery. 

Would like to get photo cell lights for the outside front of sanctuary, making the building more visible for both safety and inspira-

tion. 

Lynn Rogers’s membership vote should be held at service this week. 

Oduro’s Pastor from Ghana would like to have a relationship with our church.  There is a need there to purchase a land parcel to 

build a church.  It would take $1400.-2000.  There was a consensus to pursue this idea. 

Will Baxter is at Matulitus. 

Will Decoursey is at Pierce. 

Bernie Davis has moved back into the “Big House” at maple courts. 

Joe Clark has had his 2nd eye surgery and is doing better. 
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Rose moved to donate $100.00 to Temple Beth Israel Preservation Society.  Seconded by Mike Lehoux.  Motion passed. 

Deacon Reports; 

Connections- Diane needs more stamps and a phone card with paid minutes.  Will speak to Kris about it. 

Education & Discipleship- Rose said that Sunday school will resume on September 13 and they are expecting approximately 33 stu-

dents.  The youth group had an overnight at Sandra Rukstela’s house. 

Events – the blueberry festival made $771. Profit to be added to activity account for the BOG dinners. 

Dana is going to contact different grocery stores in area for donations for the BOG dinners.  At the picnic people suggested that 

perhaps we could hold other fundraising dinners to offset the cost of BOG.  She will look into a fundraising team. 

Missions & outreach- Florence will work will Gina and Anne Milliard.  Anne is following missionaries on computer.  The ABW group 

will take care of the White Cross and Love Gift missions.  Jim Milliard would like to see the church be more “out there” at commu-

nity events.  Will get a list of dates. 

Pastoral Relations- Will hold their first meeting with the new team on Aug 18. 

Property & Finance-Frank stated that a fence will be put up around property. He is talking to Page Trees about taking down two 

trees at church.  Brush has been cleaned out.  The barn door lock doesn’t work right anymore.  The east wall is bowing out. 

Jim M. is getting quotes on new roof and also on painting church, the painting quotes have come in between $7000.  And 17,000.  

Will continue to get quotes. 

Investment Committee- Larry reported that he is still working on funds and everything looks good. All figures have been reviewed by 

the Advisory Council.  Could we move his spot on the agenda to right after the treasures report? 

Safe Church- Kathy Hexter has keys for Rose, Oduro, and Diane.  Jim Milliard will still need one. 

Sexton- Floors have been waxed. 

Worship & Membership- Donna will be getting volunteers for Sept, Oct, & Nov.  We have already used about 15 welcome bags and 

more have been ordered. 

 

Old Business- Will check to make sure that by-laws have been voted on. And Kathy will check on safe church policy. 

Dana asked if her family could once again sponsor a holiday dinner on Christmas at the church.  Everyone Agreed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:25p.m. 

Next Meeting Tues. September 8, 2015 

Members present: Mary Grandelski, Rose Bertorelli, Dana Thayer, Florence Ofori, Oduro Gyamfi, Barbara Holloway, Molly Trues-

dale, Donna Gilbert, Frank Brush, Pat Rocheleau, Mike Lehoux, Greg Thomas, Diane Spratley, Larry Southam, Kathy Hexter, Debra 

Grandelski, Jim Milliard, and Anne Milliard. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debra Grandelski, Clerk 
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From ghoulies and ghosties and long-leggedy 

beasties, and things that go bump in the night, 

good God deliver us. 

ï Traditional Scottish prayer 

 

A Cherokee elder said to a young child, 

ñThere is a fight going on inside me, a terrible 

fight between two wolves. One is evil, full of 

anger, sorrow, envy, greed, regret, arrogance, 

self-pity, guilt, resentment, inferiority, and 

ego.  

 ñThe other is good, full of joy, peace, hope, 

serenity, humility, kindness, benevolence, 

empathy, generosity, truth, compassion, and 

faith. This same fight goes on inside every 

person.ò 

 The child thought for a moment, and then 

asked, ñwhich wolf will win?ò 

 The elder simply said, ñthe one you feed.ò 

ï Cherokee childrenôs story 

 

Blessed are those who accept every person as 

holy and who do not burden anyone with 

narrow judgments or stifled love, for they 

shall point to that mysterious road that leads 

back to God. 

ï Rodney Romney 

 

Taste and see how good YHWH [God] is! 

Happiness comes to those who take refuge in 

YHWH [God]. Holy people of God, revere 

YHWH [God] ï for those who stand in awe of 

God lack nothing.  

ï Psalm 34:8-9, The Inclusive Bible 

 

All art that really draws us to look at it 

deeply is spiritual. Art accepts all the sadness 

and transforms it implicitly, affirming that 

beauty is essentially the presence of God.  

ï Sister Wendy Beckett,  

The Mystical Now: Art and the Sacred 
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